

## 中華人民共和國香港特別行政區政府總部教育局

## **Education Bureau**

Government Secretariat, The Government of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region
The People's Republic of China

本局檔號 Our Ref.:

EDB(SB)AL/3/16

電話 Telephone:

3509 7504

來函檔號 Your Ref.:

傳真 Fax Line:

2573 3467

By email and fax (Fax: 2978 7569)

21 June 2016

Clerk to Public Works Subcommittee
Legislative Council Secretariat
Legislative Council Complex
1 Legislative Council Road
Central
Hong Kong
(Attn: Ms Sharon CHUNG)

Dear Ms CHUNG,

## Supplementary Information for Public Works Subcommittee Meeting on 11 June 2016

At the Public Works Subcommittee (PWSC) meeting on 11 June 2016, Members recommended submitting 109ET, 353EP and 271ES to the Finance Committee (FC) for consideration and requested the Government to provide the following supplementary information before FC considered these projects:

(a) views of the school sponsoring body (SSB) of the proposed primary school under 353EP on the present school design with two basketball courts, including whether an additional football pitch should be marked out within the area of the basketball courts; and

香港添馬添美道 2 號政府總部東翼 6 樓基礎建設及研究支援分部 Infrastructure and Research Support Division, 6/F, East Wing, Central Government Offices, 2 Tim Mei Avenue, Tamar, Hong Kong

網址: http://www.edb.gov.hk Web site: http://www.edb.gov.hk 電子郵件: edbinfo@edb.gov.hk E-mail: edbinfo@edb.gov.hk

- (b) provision of information on the arrangements for greening facilities and tree planting in the proposed school premises, including guidelines and resources available for management of such facilities and the responsibilities of schools, to the SSBs of the proposed school projects mentioned in PWSC (2016-17)25-27, and identification of possible difficulties faced by the SSBs.
- 2. The Education Bureau (EDB) has followed up on the above issues and the requested information is set out below:
  - (a) to ensure that the detailed design of the proposed school premises meets the future operational needs of the school concerned, the EDB has consulted the stakeholders, such as SSB and the school (including teachers and parents), at various design stages and all have expressed satisfaction with the present design. In response to Members' suggestion, EDB has consulted the SSB concerned again on the present school design with two basketball courts, including whether an additional football pitch should be marked out within the area of the basketball courts. While agreeing that the two basketball courts to be provided at the proposed school premises would meet its operational needs, the SSB welcomes Members' proposal of marking out an appropriate area within the basketball courts for football activities. We will take follow-up actions accordingly; and
  - (b) regarding the three proposed school projects, EDB, together with the Architectural Services Department and consultants, has briefed the SSBs concerned of the arrangements for the greening facilities and tree planting at the proposed premises, including guidelines and resources available for management of such facilities and the responsibilities of schools, at the detailed design stage. The SSBs concerned confirmed their understanding and welcomed the greening measures. We have contacted the SSBs concerned again after the PWSC meeting on the proposed greening measures, and they raised no concern about the arrangements.

Yours sincerely,

(Elina CHAN)

for Secretary for Education

c.c.

Secretary for Financial Services & the Treasury

Director of Architectural Services

(Attn: Miss Alison LO)

(Attn: Mr CHAN Pak-cheung and

Mr WONG Chi-leung)